TERM 4, WEEK 6
THURSDAY, 21ST NOVEMBER, 2019

THE GEN

All our students are memorizing Psalm 121. It starts off with, 'I lift up my eyes to the hills, where does my help come from? My help comes from the Lord'! The verse continues with all the things that the Lord helps us with. Five times during this chapter the word **watch** is used. It's means He keeps us from harm. How wonderful to know that He will not let our foot slip, He will surround us while we sleep, He is our shade and shield against the elements and He assures us of His presence now and forever. Have you fully put your trust in God, who is faithful, gracious, caring, and all powerful. He does not, and will not break His promises with those who put their trust in Him!



VERSE OF THE WEEK

"Now faith is confidence in what we hope for and assurance about what we do not see."

Hebrews 11:1

Student of the Week



Kinder

Victoria Scrimgeour for applying herself quietly and consistently

Prep

Dominic Carrasco for fantastic behaviour on our excursion this week!

Year 1

Hollie Sachman for consistent hard work and enthusiasm for learning.

Year 2

Sasha Matveev for careful and neat work in her cursive writing. Year 3

Year 4

Oliver Layton for great participation in class activities.

Year 5/6

Aaron Fittkau for his positive and hard working attitude.

Naomi Robertson for her positive approach to learning at school.

Hannah Wood for her enthusiasm for learning about pollinators.

Year 7

Kiana Ford for great work with a challenging English pace.

Year 8

Macy Hoare for showing kindess and being a very valuable class member.

Year 9

Oscar Weeks for great attitue and doing a great job with his school work.

Year 10

Maddie Thow, for demonstrating maturity, a continued willingness to learn, and the ability to respond positively to challenges.

Year 11/12

Haylee Harris for producing great art work.

MOVE WELL EAT WELL

Lunch boxes come in all shapes and sizes and are filled with all sorts of food. At Geneva we try to emphasis wherever possible the importance of making healthy food and drink choices. We are part of the MOVE WELL EAT WELL programme, that highlights healthy habits for the whole family. Parents can you please do a check of what is going into lunch boxes.

Is it fresh, nutritious, energy supportive, brain powered and nice to eat? A good way to get your kids eating their lunch is to get them helping you pack it.

If time allows, choose recipes together to make healthy snacks and lunch choices.

Google has unlimited ideas for healthy options and cooking together builds positive relationships:)

Riverbend Kids Camps

Riverbend holds camps every school holidays for youth. They are packed full of exciting activities, encouraging studies and action packed games.

Camp dates:

Grades 3/4/5: January 5th - 10th Grades 4/5/6: January 12th - 17th Grades 6/7/8: January 19th - 24th If you would like more information please contact the Office or call Riverbend on 03 64521635



PRAYER POINTS

- Students currently completing exams
- The NSW and Queensland fires
- Deverell family

PRAISE POINTS

- Brett Ryan and his encouraging and insightful sessions with our parents and students
- A safe excursion for the primary students on Tuesday.



Congratulations to Gabriella Fish who received an award for a wonderful story writing piece! The story 'Clean in your own skin' was given a commendmant award in the Write a Book in a Day competition.

Well done!

NEXT WEEK

Reminder that our Athletics Day is next Thursday 28th of November. Dress in your team colours and come ready to cheer!

WEEK 6 PHOTOS

Our primary students enjoying 'The Little Mermaid' production on Tuesday.







can make bees wax wraps with your children.

This will be held from 10am to 3:30pm on Sunday the first of December, at the Reseed Centre in Penguin. Tickets are \$25 for adults and \$20 for children.

Please contact Cassie for more details - cassie@myhomesteadingsecrets.com

Geneva families will take home a bonus bees wax wrap each!